PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 19, 2013
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Len Friedlund, Clerk

Ben Click, Member


Barbara Timberman, Member




MEMBERS ABSENT:

Bill DeGroot, Member
STAFF PRESENT:

Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Steve Oberly

Jon Arnold
Derek Day



Josh Doak


Terri Perry

Branden Mohler

STAFF ABSENT:
Chief, John Welsch
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen

Kimberly Dragos

Chad Dragos 


Meeting opened at 5:03 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

Chairman Drinen welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Captain Steve Oberly who is sitting in for Chief Welsch who is on vacation.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for October 15, 2013 were approved as presented.  
CORRESPONDENCE:
None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  OCTOBER EXPENDITURES:
Chairman Drinen explained to the board that he came in today and reviewed the financial records for last month.  The variance report seems to be incorrect, Chairman Drinen asked the office manager to speak with the accountant about it, but everything else looks good.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  OCTOBER 2013:

In October we charged out $14,814.76 in ambulance billing, we received $22,671.90 in payments, and our year to date total is $72,593.46.  Resident subsidy for October was $5,204.46 with a year to date figure of 

$14,783.06 going back into the community.  The aging report for October was $34,333.25; the collections total outstanding is $38,614.59.  

We have received $26,057.88 from Highlands for the Bear Jaw crew; they still owe us $52,844.19.  State land paid $289.12 which leaves them owing us $6,158.08.  
B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  OCTOBER 2013
In October we had 24 Medical calls, 3 Fire calls and 16 Special Duty calls for a total of 43.  We saw an additional 26 people in the med room which brought our total for the month to 69.  There were 43 toned calls, 12 transports for a year to date total of 174 with 12 patients transported and a total of 178 people transported year to date.  Calls inside the district totaled 33 or 77 percent and 10 calls outside of the district or 23 percent.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  Captain, Steve Oberly standing in for Chief Welsch
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

B.
Update on Legislative issues

Captain Oberly told the board that there haven't been any exceptional calls this month.  Our call volume is going down now that summer is over, and we are preparing for the winter season.  
No update until next month on legislative issues.

DISCUSSION AND VOTE ON PROPOSED ARIZONA WATER COMPANY EASEMENT
REQUEST:

Chairman Drinen went over the proposed easement for the water company; the water company placed their water line on our property instead of in the easement that was given them when the building was built.  
Captain Oberly told the board that Chief Welsch did not see the new easement as being a problem for us in the future.  The location of the water pipe is not a place where we would be building in the future.

Chairman Drinen explained that the new easement was not really a big issue, that he and the chief really did not think that this would affect us negatively in the future.

Member Click moved that we approve the proposed easement for the water company.  Clerk Friedlund seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Ayes:  
4



Nays:  
0
DISCUSSION AND VOTE ON THE POLICY OF LOANING TABLES AND CHAIRS:
Chairman Drinen explained that it had been brought to the board's attention that the tables and chairs are being abused and not returned in good condition.  It has also been brought up that a business in the area borrowed tables and never returned them; the firefighters had to go retrieve those tables.

Captain Oberly explained to the board that Chief Welsch feels that the tables are being abused and that it is time to stop lending them out.

Chairman Drinen asked the board to express their opinions.  The general consensus was that the tables and chairs are being abused but we don't really want to stop lending them to people.
Clerk Friedlund suggested tabling the discussion.  Chairman Drinen suggested forming a committee to discuss the issue and try to find an answer to the problem.  Member Timberman said she would be on the committee and would try to come up with some type of solution by the next board meeting.

Clerk Friedlund moved to table the issue until a later date.  Member Click seconded.  Chairman Drinen called for the question.  Motion passed unanimously.

Ayes:
4




Nays:
0

DISCUSSION AND VOTE TO DONATE OLD BREATHING AIR COMPRESSOR TO MORMON LAKE FIRE DISTRICT:
Captain Oberly told the board that we have two old compressors that are obsolete.  These compressors are so old they don't even have a monetary value just a scrap metal value.  We have a newer system now to fill our air bottles, so they are not needed and have been out of service since we got the new equipment.
Chief Welsch had told Captain Oberly that Mormon Lake was interested in them because they don't have a compressor to fill their air tanks and he felt that we could donate these items to them if the board approved.

Clerk Friedlund moved that we donate the old compressors to Mormon Lake Fire District.  Member Timberman seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Ayes:
4




Nays:
0
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Board Participation
Loaning of Tables & Chairs policy review

Discussion on Dallas firefighter program to reduce frequent flyer transports.
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Board Participation
Loaning of Tables & Chairs policy review

Discussion on Dallas firefighter program to reduce frequent flyer transports.
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Engineer Day asked to speak to the board about the subject of a union meeting they had a couple of days ago.  Engineer Day explained to the board that the union group would like to give back to the community by adopting Pinewood Blvd. as a project.  They would like to do work days where they go out and clean up Pinewood Blvd.  The union will be working in conjunction with PPOA and any other group that is working with the beautification project.  The union group will be putting a program together this winter and they will implement it this spring.
NEXT MEETING: December 17, 2013 at 5 PM.

The meeting adjourned at 5:46 PM.

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________





       (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
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